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CONSTRUCTION MEMORANDUM No. 06-2013
TO: Chief District Engineers

TEBMs for Project Delivery and Preservation
Section Engineers

FROM:  Ryan Griffith, P.E. K&
Director, Division of Construction

DATE: September 25, 2015

SUBJECT: District Assessments of Project Completion Dates Regarding
Recent Exceptional or Catastrophic Weather Events

Central Office Division of Construction has received inquiries regarding time extensions for
completion date projects due to lost time for unusually wet conditions earlier this summer.
According to the National Weather Service, rainfall totals for the year were above average in
most all regions of the state during that time. Precipitation totals have been lower than normal
recently therefore it is anticipated time extension requests will apply primarily to projects with
2015 completion dates.

Contractors requesting a review should provide documentation of rain events including specific
dates and rainfall amounts for consideration in your District. This office is requesting the
Districts assess each completion date project individually in regard to any hindrance of progress
due to exceptional or catastrophic weather events. Please identify attainable project milestones
that should be met by the specified completion date. These milestones should be discussed
among all parties associated with a project. Projections should be based on 'normal’ working
rates.

If the District is in agreement, the request should be forwarded to Central Office for approval.
Any change to the completion date needs to be added by change order.

Cc:  Steve Waddle Robert Lewis Rachel Mills
Allen Myers Gary Valentine Jon Wilcoxson
Bill Gulick Jeff Wolfe FHWA
KAHC
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